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So the joint resolution was passed. 
The result of the vote was announced 

as above recorded. 
A motion to reconsider was laid on 

the table. 

f 

HOUR OF MEETING ON TOMORROW 

Mr. LAMALFA Mr. Speaker, I ask 
unanimous consent that when the 
House adjourns today, it adjourn to 
meet at 10 a.m. for morning-hour de-
bate and noon for legislative business. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Is there 
objection to the request of the gen-
tleman from California? 

There was no objection. 

OBAMACARE 

(Mr. SHIMKUS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. SHIMKUS. Mr. Speaker, I want 
to read a text I got from a friend and 
colleague from my State of Illinois: 

John, I have firsthand experience that the 
premium for an individual health policy is 
almost double the price now on the ex-
changes in Illinois. 

This person works for a health broker and 
her premium is going from $600 to $1,100 per 
month with Blue Cross. This is not good. 

I pray that you all band together, John, 
and stay the course, please. She is not the 
only one, John. 

All my clients’ new premiums are going 
higher, as well. If they want it at the same 
price, they have to pick a much larger de-
ductible. 

The President is not telling the truth. I am 
praying for you, John, to hold the line. 

f 

GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

(Mr. DEFAZIO asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. DEFAZIO. Mr. Speaker, the Re-
publican majority, who’ve been stam-
peded by a radical minority of their 
Conference, are continuing the game of 
Whac-A-Mole; every time something 
visible pops up on television about yet 
another Federal agency and people 
having been disadvantaged, particu-
larly when it affects Republican dis-
tricts or constituencies they have some 
concern about, they play Whac-A-Mole. 
That’s fun, that one. They know it’s 
not going to happen and they know it’s 
not going to be accepted, but they’re 
pretending to care. It’s time to stop 
pretending to care and to really care. 

We just did a great applause for the 
Capitol Police. I was standing with ev-
erybody else. Guess what? They’re 
working, they’re not getting paid, and 
they can’t take leave or be sick be-
cause they’re essential employees. 
That’s what’s happening to every es-
sential Federal employee in this coun-
try. Their life is being blown up. 
They’re not getting paid. They can’t 
take leave. They can’t be sick. 

This is not right. It’s time to just 
allow this body to vote on a clean con-
tinuing resolution. What are you afraid 
of? Are afraid it would pass, to tempo-
rarily fund the government until No-
vember 15? Is that too much to ask? 
Then you can negotiate. 

f 

HOOSIER SUCCESS ON NATIONAL 
MANUFACTURING DAY 

(Mrs. WALORSKI asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
her remarks.) 

Mrs. WALORSKI. Mr. Speaker, as a 
member of the Manufacturing Caucus, 
I am pleased to rise in support of Na-
tional Manufacturing Day on October 
4. 

In northern Indiana, we have a great 
story to share. According to the Bu-

reau of Labor Statistics, Elkhart Coun-
ty was named number three on the U.S. 
Department of Commerce’s list of 
counties with the fastest growing job 
growth. Much of this increase is attrib-
uted to the RV manufacturers and sup-
pliers that provide products and create 
great jobs. 

I’d like to highlight one recent ac-
complishment of Drew Industries in 
Elkhart. A parent company of Lippert 
Components and Kinro, this RV manu-
facturing supplier has strengthened our 
Hoosier economy. Together, they em-
ploy over 4,000 Hoosiers in Elkhart 
County. The Elkhart Truth reports 
that the company plans to add 800 
more jobs in 2017, expanding operations 
in Elkhart and Goshen. 

The manufacturing industry has 
pumped life back into northern Indi-
ana, and once again Hoosiers are lead-
ing the way. 

f 

GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

(Ms. JACKSON LEE asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Ms. JACKSON LEE. Mr. Speaker, 
two heroes of mine, World War II vet-
erans, Representative JOHN DINGELL 
and Senator Robert Dole, plainly said 
that piecemeal or partial spending 
plans do not adequately ensure that 
our veterans are served or protected. 

I have in my hand today a letter 
from the Majority Leader, Mr. REID, 
whom I thank him for his service, and 
a letter from our Democratic leader-
ship here in the House. It simply pleads 
with the Speaker of this body, rather 
than piecemeal the American Dream, 
rather than respond in a way that 
leaves 800,000 Federal employees unem-
ployed—and God knows the tragedy of 
this poor person who came on the hill 
in a black car. No one knows what 
drove this person to do this. 

What I would say to you is: Let’s get 
our wheels back on, serve the Amer-
ican people, bring them back, vote for 
a bill today that will open the govern-
ment. I will stay here until we get that 
bill on the floor. Piecemeal is 
undeserving of America and all whom 
we love. 

f 

GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

(Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania. 
Mr. Speaker, first, I want to take this 
time to thank our Capitol Police Ser-
geant at Arms staff, local D.C. police 
that provide for our safety every day. 
Our prayers go out to those injured and 
involved in today’s terrible incident. 

Second, Mr. Speaker, article I, sec-
tion 9, clause 7 of the U.S. Constitution 
explicitly states that no funds shall be 
drawn from the Treasury without ap-
propriations made by law. This is one 
of the few obligations that Congress 
must meet annually, and Congress has 
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failed to meet that most basic respon-
sibility, which is why I’ve cosponsored 
the Government Shutdown Fairness 
Act. 

Mr. Speaker, where I come from, we 
believe in an honest day’s work for an 
honest day’s pay. While I continue to 
cast every vote on this House floor in 
order to keep the government open, it 
should be morally reprehensible for me 
or other Members of the body to collect 
a paycheck while this lapse of appro-
priations continues. 

Unfortunately, this gesture will not 
reopen the government. As we continue 
to work towards ensuring that critical 
services are made available to our Na-
tion and citizens, we remain hopeful 
that the Senate majority leader will 
see the error of his ways and begin ne-
gotiations with the House. 

f 

GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

(Ms. TITUS asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. TITUS. Mr. Speaker, over 186,000 
students in Clark County School Dis-
trict in Las Vegas receive free or re-
duced school meals, and for many this 
school meal is the only food they’ll eat 
all day. Yet this destructive govern-
ment shutdown has cut off Federal 
funding for school meals, leaving 
school districts to struggle to feed 
their students with budgets already 
devastated by the sequestration. 

Hungry children come to school un-
prepared to learn, and school meals 
give them the opportunity that they 
need to succeed. Children who eat a 
school breakfast are better able to 
score higher on academic tests, they’re 
less likely to miss school, and they’re 
more likely to graduate. Despite this, 
Republicans are preventing Federal 
funds from buying food for these stu-
dents. 

With 28 percent of children in Nevada 
at risk of going hungry, we should be 
doing everything we can to feed these 
students. The Republican shutdown is 
doing the opposite. It’s harming vul-
nerable children by literally taking 
food from the mouths of babes. 

Shame on these Republicans. They 
must end this shutdown now. 

f 

GOVERNMENT SHUTDOWN 

(Ms. FOXX asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Ms. FOXX. Mr. Speaker, the United 
States Capitol Police deserve our 
thanks every day, but this day espe-
cially for all they do to keep visitors in 
this Capitol safe. 

Mr. Speaker, Americans don’t want a 
government shutdown. They also don’t 
want to get an unfair deal under 
ObamaCare. 

The House wants to reopen govern-
ment fairly, but we need the Senators 
to be part of the conversation. In the 
meantime, their refusal to talk has 

consequences. To name a few: NIH is 
unable to research and innovate; vet-
eran benefit applications are delayed; 
military reservists aren’t being paid; 
national parks are closed, including 
open-air memorials that should never 
be disrespected by the theater of barri-
cades. 

Republicans and Democrats in the 
House found common ground and 
passed legislation to solve these prob-
lems. We urge the Senate Democrats to 
do their part. These proposals offer 
common ground. Let’s build on it. 

And with regard to the closure of the 
World War II Memorial, may I offer a 
reminder that the beaches of Nor-
mandy were closed, too. 

f 

b 1700 

REOPEN THE FEDERAL 
GOVERNMENT 

(Mrs. CHRISTENSEN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mrs. CHRISTENSEN. Yesterday I 
spoke about the damage to the St. 
John economy because the national 
park is closed. Like everyone’s dis-
trict—Republican and Democrat—the 
damage is growing exponentially with 
every day this continues. By not put-
ting a clean CR to a vote, the House 
leadership is preventing pregnant 
women and babies from getting impor-
tant nutritional support. 

The gentleman who called me on a 
radio program on Tuesday can’t get 
help from us with USDA loans because 
USDA offices are closed. Our work with 
SBA offices, to help our small busi-
nesses, are on hold. And the town halls 
with GSA on Federal contracting with 
local businesses will be put off. 

My community is already in eco-
nomic distress, and this shutdown is 
making it worse. I’m proud to have one 
of the best National Guard units in the 
country. I’m a member of the Amer-
ican Legion Auxiliary and avid sup-
porter of NIH. But the bills that are 
being passed here only pretend to help 
these entities while imposing dam-
aging cuts. 

The ACA is law. Get over it. Let’s 
stop this divide and conquer piecemeal 
approach. Let’s vote on a clean meas-
ure to reopen the offices of the Federal 
Government to ensure Federal workers 
can pay their bills. And let’s make sure 
the Federal Government will pay its 
debt too. 

f 

GIVE UP YOUR SPECIAL DEAL 

(Mr. CASSIDY asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. CASSIDY. Mr. Speaker, I have 
good news for my colleagues from the 
Democratic side of the aisle. We can re-
open the government. 

Let’s make clear what the House has 
done: we have sent a continuing resolu-
tion to the Senate which funds the gov-
ernment and has two amendments 

which are found so objectionable. It 
does away with a special sweetheart 
deal the President created that only 
benefits Senators and Congressmen and 
Congresswomen. And for those folks 
who are getting their insurance from 
their employer, the President post-
poned the mandate on their employer, 
so we postponed the mandate on the 
employee. That’s all we have to do. 

Now if you’ll want that special deal 
so much, we understand. But if you 
speak about people going hungry, keep 
in mind, it’s only your affection for 
that special deal that keeps them from 
being fed. If you really cared about 
those people, you would give up your 
special deal. 

Now it may be that Senator REID so 
loves it, he can do nothing about it. 
That said, let’s negotiate. 

The Constitution says that if the two 
Chambers disagree, you go to con-
ference committee. At the end of the 
day, if you give up your special deal, 
people are fed. Why do you want that 
special deal so much? 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Mem-
bers are reminded to direct their re-
marks to the Chair. 

f 

HONORING DEPUTY BILLY 
‘‘BUBBA’’ KENNEDY 

(Mr. GALLEGO asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. GALLEGO. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today in honor of the late Billy 
‘‘Bubba’’ Kennedy, a deputy sheriff who 
was killed last night out in west Texas. 
A committed peace officer of 14 years, 
he was killed in the line of duty at only 
38 years old. 

A graduate of Iraan High School, 
Deputy Kennedy worked for 7 years at 
the Pecos County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment, where I met him. He also worked 
for 4 years at the Brown County Sher-
iff’s Department before joining the 
Upton County Sheriff’s Department in 
November of 2012. He is remembered by 
his friends, his colleagues, and his fam-
ily. Deputy Kennedy’s name will be 
added to the Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial next year. That is the only 
memorial in Washington, D.C., that 
will never be finished. 

He leaves behind his beloved wife, 
Jodi; two sons, Lane and Blake, who 
are 10 and 15 years old; and his parents, 
Billy Frank and Della Kennedy. 

I’m honored to have had the oppor-
tunity, Mr. Speaker, to recognize 
Bubba Kennedy, the deputy sheriff that 
I knew and respected. His devotion to 
his community and his family has 
truly impacted the lives of many and 
will continue to do so, even after his 
passing. In Rankin, Texas, which is 
such a small community in west Texas, 
where everybody knows everybody, his 
death, his loss is truly, truly deeply 
felt. 

f 

CONSTITUENT LETTERS ON 
OBAMACARE 

(Mr. RICE of South Carolina asked 
and was given permission to address 
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